National Infrastructure Planning Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol, BS1 6PN Customer Services: 0303 444 5000

e-mail: <a href="mailto:manstonairport@pins.gsi.gov.uk">manstonairport@pins.gsi.gov.uk</a>

Richard Griffiths
Pinsent Masons (for Stone Hill Park Ltd)
by email

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

Date: 2 November 2017

Dear Mr Griffiths

## **The Planning Act 2008**

Application by RiverOak Strategic Partners for an Order Granting Development Consent for the upgrade and reopening of Manston Airport

## Your correspondence

Thank you for your letters of 11 and 26 October 2017 in connection with the proposed application in respect of the Manston Airport site. I understand that you have seen the letter of 27 October 2017 from Bircham Dyson Bell which contains their comments on the issues raised in your letter of 11 October.

The Planning Inspectorate is considering the matters raised in your letters. We do not, at this time, think that there is a need for a further meeting but we will of course continue to give any advice under s51 of the Planning Act 2008 that may be appropriate.

In respect of the correspondence dated 14 March 2017 referred to in your letters, that correspondence has now been published as a document on our website:

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/wp-content/ipc/uploads/projects/TR020002/TR020002-000855-RiverOak%20Strategic%20Partners%20Ltd.pdf

Yours sincerely

Richard Price
National Infrastructure Case Manager



Advice may be given about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application). This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required. A record of the advice which is provided will be recorded on the National Infrastructure Planning website together with the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. The privacy of any other personal information will be protected in accordance with our Information Charter which you should view before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk